Baptism:

Congratulations to Evie Beth Littler who will be baptized at St Hugh's church Borrowash on Sunday 21st May at 1.00pm. Our prayers and best wishes go to Evie and her family on this very special occasion. Well done everyone!

St Alban's Music Festival:

Rehearsals for the Festival Concert for the feast of St Alban will continue on Thursday evening 25th of May and finally on the 8th June starting at 7.30pm. Please contact Lynne Derry for more information on 01332 830339 or text 07712236041or contact the parish office.

Mount St Bernard's, Leicestershire Outing:

Following Our Year of Mercy, we have arranged a parish visit on Saturday 3rd June, for a day of reflection and fellowship. Bring your own picnic for eating together (uncover if it's wet). Coach leaves from St Hugh's church at 10am, leaving St Bernard's around 4pm. Cost £10 per person. All welcome to join this parish event. For tickets please contact Lisa Radford on 01332 601961 and for more information about Mount St Bernard's, please visit their website at www.mountsaintbernard.org/

Second Collections:

Our next mandatory 2nd collection will be at all Masses next weekend (27/28th May) for 'World Communications Day'.

The Emmaus Group:

The Emmaus Group will be arranging 'Months Mind Masses' for the deceased of our parish. One month after the funeral has taken place, the family will be invited to attend a weekday Mass for their loved one. If they are able to come, they will be presented with a holding cross which will be blessed during that Mass. Pleased continue to keep the bereaved of our community in your prayers.

Rosmini Centre:

All are welcome to join this event on Saturday, 27th May with Paul Michael, "Welfare and Justice for All". Arrive 10.30/11.00am till 1.30pm, followed by a shared table (Mass at 10am). Contact: rosminicentreinfo@gmail.com or phone 01509 813078 to attend or out find out more.

Gift for Fr Paul:

If you would like to contribute to a leaving gift for Fr Paul, please kindly return your envelopes to the Parish office or give them to Fr David or Deacon Juan Carlos to hand in, by next weekend if you can (28/29th May). We will be making a presentation to Fr Paul when we invite him back to visit our parishes in the summer.

Emmaus Walk:

We would love you to join us on our Emmaus walk at Oakwood next Saturday, 27th May at 10am. We begin by reading the Emmaus story and then have a walk around Chaddesden woods. We return to the Church on Oakwood for light refreshments. It would be great to see you there!

Music in Honour of Our Lady at St Mary's, Derby:

St Mary's is delighted to welcome Alex Patterson and the St Barnabas Cathedral Choir to perform a concert of sublime music by Bruckner, Caccini, Tavener and more, in Honour of Our Lady on Friday 26th May at 7.30pm. Tickets cost £10 and can be bought on the door or in advance from St Mary's and include wine and cheese in the parish hall afterwards.

Sharing a Research Project on Depression & Anxiety:

Doraliz has written a book about depression & anxiety and would like to share the fruits of her labour. She has arranged 3 sessions over the first 3 weeks of June. The first of the talks discuss dealing with stress and anxiety, benefitting people experiencing these conditions and also to inform relatives and friends who would like to better understand. Starting on Saturday 3rd June, 10:30 to 11:30am at St Alban's Parish Centre. All are welcome to join these participative sessions. To find out more please visit www.doralizaranda.com/home

Blessed Sacrament Procession:

Bishop Patrick and Catholics from all over the Diocese will witness to the joy of our faith through the streets of Nottingham on Sunday 21st May 2017 starting at 2.30 pm from St Mary's Church, Goodliffe Street, Hyson Green (NG7 6FZ) and will finish at St Barnabas Cathedral. Everyone is welcome to join in the procession. For route map and printable 'flag' visit: www.bemerciful.co.uk

St Hugh's Collection:

From the collection on Sunday 14th May; cash £188.00, envelopes £96.00, total £284.00 plus standing orders. Thank you for your continued generosity.

Thank you from Fr Paul:

Very many thanks for your kindness and prayers. I received lots of lovely cards and best wishes and presents thanking me for my time at St Alban's, The Church on Oakwood and St Hugh's. All very much appreciated. Officially, I have left the parish now and I will be moving into Our Lady and St Edward's in Nottingham on Friday 26th May. I have thoroughly enjoyed my time at all three churches – you have helped me so much, in making my ministry very special and helping me to grow in my priesthood. I promise to keep you in my prayers – I will be celebrating Mass for your intentions over at Our Lady and St Edwards. With love and God bless. Fr Paul

A Little Message from Fr David:

I'm really chuffed to have been asked by Bishop Patrick to minister in your three communities as you're such a lovely bunch of people, it would have been fab if Fr Paul had stayed here too but instead his parting gift was to organise a new kitchen, shower & painting in the presbytery. I'm still commuting from Alvaston so my apologies for my slow response to messages during this transition time but do bear with me & we'll get there in the end and have a few laughs along the way!

Sacramental Policy

Baptism: Parents wishing to have their babies or young children baptized please contact Fr David or Deacon Juan Carlos.

Adults seeking Baptism or wanting to find out more about the Catholic Faith, please contact Fr David or Deacon Juan Carlos.

Marriage: Couples wishing to marry are required to give at least six months' notice. See Fr David or Deacon Juan Carlos.

Communion to the Sick and Housebound: If you know of anyone who is unable to get to Mass and would like Communion at home, contact Fr David or Angela Fairbrother 544146 for St Albans or Anne & Peter Rochford, 674234 for St Hugh's.

SCHOOLS: St Alban's Primary 01332 673823, St Benedict Secondary 01332 557032, St John Houghton Secondary 0115 9322896

PARISH NEWSLETTER

St Alban's Church - Chaddesden

The Church on Oakwood St Hugh's Church – Borrowash

Parish Priest:

Fr. David Cain The Presbytery Roe Farm Lane Chaddesden Derby DE21 6ET

Tel: 01332 672914

Email: office@stalbansderby.org.uk

www.stalbansderbv.org.uk

www.thechurchonoakwood.org

www.sthughborrowash.org.uk

Parish Deacon:

Rev. Dr. Juan Carlos Valer Tel: 0791 7283143 Email: deacon.jcv@gmail.com

Office Administrator:

Amanda Wilson Tel: 01332 672914

Email: office@stalbansderby.org.uk

Sixth Week of Easter – 20th/21st May 2017

YEAR A (Weekdays Cycle 1) - DIVINE OFFICE WEEK 2

SANCTUARY LAMP:

The Sanctuary Lamp burns in memory of Stanislau Solarewicz RIP at St Alban's. Please keep him in your prayers.

Patients in our Hospitals:

If you know of anyone in Hospital who would like a visit from the Chaplain, please use the following numbers:

Royal Derby Hospital: Contact switchboard on 01332 340131 or Sister Mary 01332 346920

Grove Community Hospital: Fr Mark Brentnall 01332 574474

Nuffield Hospital:

Fr John Trenchard on 01332 343777

Kingsway Hospital:

Fr Malachy Brett on 01332 514107. Alternatively, you can

have a word with Fr David.

Services, Mass Times and Intentions for the Coming Week Saturday 20th 6.30 pm St Alban's The People of the Parish Sunday 21st 9.00 am St Hugh's Sean Boyle RIP 10.30 am St Alban's Joan Calf's Intentions George Endsor RIP Oakwood 5.00 pm 22nd St Alban's Eddie Doyle RIP Monday 9.15 am Tuesday 23rd No Mass Wednesday 24th 9.30 am St Hugh's Sheila O'Regan RIP Thursday (St Bede the Venerable) 25th 7.00 pm St Alban's John McArdle RIP (Anniversary) 26th 9.30 am Friday (St Philip) St Hugh's Indyk Families Intentions Saturday 27th 6.30 pm St Alban's Ellen & Malc Taylor 28th 9.00 am Stanley Addison RIP (Birthday) Sunday St Hugh's 10.30 am St Alban's James Mallon RIP Oakwood The People of the Parish 5.00 pm

SACRAMENT OF **RECONCILIATION:**

St Alban's – Saturday 5.45pm - 6.15pm. The Sacrament of Reconciliation is available at other times on request. **St Hugh's** – by appointment. ADORATION OF THE **BLESSED SACREMENT AT**

> ST ALBAN'S: Thursday from 6.15pm

Welcomers for weekend 27 th /28 th May			
St Alban's	Sat 6.30 pm		
	Sun 10.30 am	Pam Carberry	Cathy Dobridge
Readers for weekend 27 th /28 th May			
St Alban's	Sat 6.30 pm	Chris Miles	Anne Kearney
	Sun 10.30 am	Pat Orrell	Christiana Sammutt
Oakwood	Sun 5.00 pm	Eileen	Allan
St Hugh's	Sun 9.00 am	Margaret Burns	
Counters	St Alban's	G Dove	M Keogh
Cleaners	St Hugh's	Mrs Grace	Mrs Crowe
Flowers	St Hugh's	Volunteer	